SỞ GIÁO DỤC - ĐÀO TẠO VĨNH PHÚC ĐỀ THI KHẢO SÁT CHẤT LƯỢNG ĐẦU NĂM HỌC 2014-2015 Môn: TIẾNG ANH 11 TRƯỜNG THPT VĂN QUÁN Thời gian làm bài: 60 phút, không kể thời gian giao đề (Đề thi gồm 2 trang)

	UTIPLE CHO họn từ có phần	ICE (5 points) gạch dưới được phát âi	n khác với các từ còn lạ	ui (1 point)	
1. A.	animal <u>s</u>	B. tourists	C. depends	D. seasons	
2. A.	region	B. goal	C. game	D. together	
3. A.	kn <u>ow</u>	B. how	C. gr <u>ow</u>	D. sh <u>ow</u>	
4. A.	mov <u>ed</u>	B. missed	C. called	D. play <u>ed</u>	
	The football	m từ thích hợp để hoàn match often	at 9 a.m.	D. storts	
6	A. start If you	B.started hard, you will make this	test C.is starting	D. Starts	
	A. worked	B. is work	C. works	D. work	
	A. which	B. whose	C. whom	D. this	
8.	I his girl is _	than that one			
		B. tall		D. as tall	
9.	A to have	ike a cup of cof B. had	C have	D. has	
10		is living in Hanoi, is n		D. Ilas	
10.		B.who	C. when	D where	
11	My family	on a holiday to H	a Long Bay last year	D. WHELE	
11.	A to go	B. went C	is going	D. goes	
12.	_	l call Mr. Watson tonigh		2. 8000	
	A. Mr. Watson	will call somebody tonig	zht. B. Mr. Watson v	vill be call tonight.	
	C. Mr. Watson	tonight will call somebo	dv. D. Mr. Watson v	vill be called tonight.	
		rs didn't forget the lugg			
	A. will eniov	B. would enjoy	C. would have e	nioved D. would	l enjoyed
14.	My car,	I have just bought	for three months, broke	down just outside Oma	ıha.
		B. whom C. which			
15.	In 1995 Sally $_$	the Star Spo	orts Club.		
A.	joined	B. had joined	C. join		
	•	ou like classical music?	-		
	How	B. Why	C. Which	D. What	
17.		I that coat.			
18.		B. would ha tre than his s		e bought D. wo	ould buy
		B. more high		the highest	
		his father came home th			
	A. cleaned		ned C. cleans		as cleaned
20.	is your A. Where	r favorite Vietnamese sir B. What		D. When	

B. WRITING (5 points)

III. Đọc đoạn văn sau và trả lời câu hỏi: (2 points)

For many young people in Britain, sport is a popular part of school life, and being in one of the school teams and playing in matches is very important. If someone is in a team, it means a lot of extra practice and often spending a Saturday or Sunday away from home.

It can also involve travelling to other towns to play against other school teams and then staying on after the match for a meal or a drink. Sometimes parents, friends and other students will travel with the team to support their own side. When a school team wins a match, it is the whole school that feels proud. It can also means that the school becomes well-known for being good at certain sports, and students from that school may end up playing for national and international teams so that the school has some really famous names associated with it.

1. What is a popular part of school life for many young people in Britain?

2.	What does it mean if someone is in a team?
3.	Who will travel with the team to support their own side?
	Who feels proud when a school team wins?
4.	Who feels proud when a school team wins?
	A
IV.	Viết lại các câu sau, sử dụng các gợi ý trong ngoặc (3 points)
	She didn't answer his phone call until he had phoned her the third time (sử dụng cấu trúc " it was not ilthat)
	=> It was not
2.	I do not wake you up because I don't know you want to get up early (sử dụng if)
	=> If
2	
3.	We will complete this project next month (chuyển sang câu bị động)
	=> This project.
4.	She didn't notice him until he called her (sử dụng cấu trúc "it was not untilthat)
	=> It was not
5.	Professor John is going to visit Hanoi next month. I admire him a lot. (kết hợp câu sử dụng đại từ quan hệ)
	=> Professor John
	-The end-
	Cán bộ coi thi không giải thích gì thêm

SỞ GIÁO DỤC - ĐÀO TẠO VĨNH PHÚC ĐỀ THI KHẢO SÁT CHẤT LƯỢNG ĐẦU NĂM HỌC 2014-2015 Môn: TIẾNG ANH 11

TRƯỜNG THPT VĂN QUÁN

Thời gian làm bài: 60 phút, không kể thời gian giao đề (Đề thi gồm 2 trang)

		Mã đề thi 178
Họ và tên thí sinh		
Số báo danh		
A. WRITING (5 points) I. Đọc đoạn văn sau và trả lời câu hỏi: (2 points)		
For many young people in Britain, sport is a popular part of school	ol life, and	being in one of the school
teams and playing in matches is very important. If someone is in a team		
often spending a Saturday or Sunday away from home, as many matches	1 2	
It can also involve travelling to other towns to play against other sch		
match for a meal or a drink. Sometimes parents, friends and other stude their own side. When a school team wins a match, it is the whole school		
the school becomes well-known for being good at certain sports, and		
playing for national and international teams so that the school has some r		, i
5. What is a popular part of school life for many young people in Britai		
6. What does it mean if someone is in a team?		
7. Who will travel with the team to support their own side?		
8. Who feels proud when a school team wins?		
<i>⊠</i>		
II.Viết lại các câu sau, sử dụng các gợi ý trong ngoặc (3 points)		
1. We will complete this project next month (chuyển sang câu bị động)		
=> This project		
2. She didn't notice him until he called her (sử dụng cấu trúc "it was no	ot untilthat	·)
=> It was not		
	_	
3. Professor John is going to visit Hanoi next month. I admire him a lot.	-	u sư aụng aại tư quan nẹ)
=> Professor John		oáu twie " it was not
untilthat)	e (su aṇng t	tau iruc - ii was noi
=> It was not		
5. I do not wake you up because I don't know you want to get up early (s		
=> If		
A. MUTIPLE CHOICE (5 points)		
III. Chọn từ hoặc cụm từ thích hợp để hoàn thành câu (4 points)		
1. Viet Nam , is in south – east Asia ,exports rice. A. which B. whose C. whom	D. this	
, ,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	- · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	

2. This girl is			
		C. tallest	D. as tall
	a cup of coffee		
A. to have		C. have	D. has
	s living in Hanoi, is my		5 .
A. who	B. which	C. where	D. when
	on a holiday to Ha I		ъ
	B. went C.		D. goes
	the Star Spo		D : :
A. joined	B. had joined	C. join	D. joins
	you will make this test.		D
		C. works	
8. It was not until his	ratner came nome that	the boyup the hor	use.
		ed C. cleans	
		Because it helps me relax	
A. HUW	that coat.	C. Why	D. What
10. If I were you, I_	that coat.	C would have hou	ght D. have bought
	all Mr. Watson tonight		ight D. have bought
11. Somebody will C	zan Mi. Watson tonight.	ht. C. Mr. Watson wil	l be called tonight
A. Wil. Watson w	ill be cell topicht	D. Mr. Watson ton	ight will call somebody
	9	ge, they their trip	•
		C. would have enjoyed	
	than his sis		b. would enjoyed
		C. higher D. the high	est
14 The football mate	ch oftenat 9	2. mgner D. me mgn	iest
Δ start	R started	C.is starting	D starts
		or three months, broke do	
	B. whom C. which		Win just outside oniuna.
	avorite Vietnamese sing		
	B. Who		D. When
		ìm khác với các từ còn lạ	
17. A. kn <u>ow</u>	B. gr <u>ow</u>	C. how	D. sh <u>ow</u>
18. A. mov <u>ed</u>	B. miss <u>ed</u>	C. called	D. play <u>ed</u>
19. A. tourist <u>s</u>	B. animals	C. depends	D. seasons
20. A. region	B. together	C. goal	D. game
		-The end-	

......Cán bộ coi thi không giải thích gì thêm...

SỞ GIÁO DỤC - ĐÀO TẠO VĨNH PHÚC ĐỀ THI KHẢO SÁT CHẤT LƯỢNG ĐẦU NĂM HỌC 2014-2015 Môn: TIẾNG ANH 11

TRƯỜNG THPT VĂN QUÁN

Thời gian làm bài: 60 phút, không kể thời gian giao đề (Đề thi gồm 2 trang)

Họ và tên thí sinh			
A. MUTIPLE CHOICE (5 points)			
I. Chọn từ hoặc cụm từ thích hợp để hoà	n thành câu (4 poins	ts)	
6. John, is living in Hanoi, is i		-/	
A. when B. which		D. where	
7. My familyon a holiday to H	Ia Long Bay last yea	ır.	
A. goes B. to go	C. went	D. is going	
3. In 1995 Sally the Star S			
A. joins B. had joined	C. join	D. joined	
4. My car, I have just bought	for three months, br	oke down just outsic	le Omaha.
A. who B. whom C. w	hich D. that		
5do you like classical music	? – Because it helps r	ne relax.	
A. How B. Why	C. Which	D. Wha	ıt
6. Somebody will call Mr. Watson tonigl	nt.		
A. Mr. Watson will call somebody tonig			
B. Mr. Watson will be call tonight.	D. Mr. Watson v	will be called tonigh	t .
7. If I were you, I that coat.			
A. will buy B. would	have bought C	C. have bought	D. would buy
8. If the passengers didn't forget the lugg	age, they th	eir trip at Huong pa	goda.
A. would have enjoyed B. will enjoy	C. would enjoy	D. would enjoy	ed
9. This girl is than that one	_		
A. as tall B. taller C. ta		tallest	
10. Would you like a cup of cof		5 .1	
A. had B. to have		D. has	
11. Viet Nam,is in south –			
A. whose B. wh			
12. It was not until his father came home			1
A. cleans B. had clear	ied C. (cleaned D. nas cl	eanea
13. If youhard ,you will make this A. worked B. works	C is wor	le Devomb	
14. The football match often	c. IS WOI	K D. WOLK	
A. start B. started	_at 9 a.m. C. sta	erts D.is sta	rtina
		1118 D.18 813	arung
15. John's grades are than his A. higher B. more high		D the highest	
A. higher B. more high 16is your favorite Vietnamese s	C. more higher	_	
A. Where B. What	C. When	D. Who	
A. Where B. What	C. WIICH	D. WIR	,
II. Chọn từ có phần gạch dưới được phá	t âm khác với các từ	r còn lai (1 noint)	
17. A. animals B. tourists	C. depend <u>s</u>		ons
18. A. region B. goal	C. game	D. toge	_

20. A. mov <u>ed</u>	B. play <u>ed</u>	C. called	D. miss <u>ed</u>
B. WRITING (5 points)			

III. Đọc đoạn văn sau và trả lời câu hỏi: (2 points)

News media are the means or methods by which people learn what is happening in the city, in the country, and in the world. The news media can be classified into two general categories of print media and electronic media.

Print media use the written material to communicate news to readers. Electronic media use radio waves to send news into magazines and newspapers. Most newspapers print news daily. For example, the newspapers "The New York Time" is published weekly, the Newsweek and Times magazines are published once a week. The electronic media are generally divided into radio and television. Radio news is the one that you listen to. In the United States, many radio stations broadcast five minutes of news every hour Television news is the one that you not only listen to but also watch it. In Canada and the United States, many people watch an hour of news on TV at six o'clock in the evening. In the future new categories of new media will develop. Even today computers are beginning to influence the transmission and reception of news.

1. How many general categories can the news media be classified?
=>
2. What do Print media use to communicate news to reader?
=>
3. What do most newspapers print daily?
=>
4. Where do many people watch an hour of news on TV at six o'clock in the evening?
=>
V.Viết lại các câu sau, sử dụng các gợi ý trong ngoặc (3 points)
1. The Chess Club meets weekly on Friday evenings. It has more than 50 members (kết hợp câu sử dụng đại ti
quan hệ)
=> The Chess Club.
2. Lan didn't cook for dinner until her mother came home (sử dụng cấu trúc it was not untilthat)
=> It was not
3. I will buy a bike next month. <i>(chuyển sang câu bị động)</i>
=> A bike
4. She didn't understand the lesson until her teacher explained to her (sử dụng cấu trúc it was not untilthat)
=> It was not until
5. She doesn't buy the watch because she doesn't have enough money. (sử dụng If)
=> If
-The end-
Cán bộ coi thi không giải thích gì thêm
·

SỞ GIÁO DỤC - ĐÀO TẠO VĨNH PHÚC ĐỀ THI KHẢO SÁT CHẤT LƯỢNG ĐẦU NĂM HỌC 2014-2015 Môn: TIẾNG ANH 11 TRƯỜNG THPT VĂN QUÁN Thời gian làm bài: 60 phút, không kể thời gian giao đề (Đề thi gồm 2 trang)

Họ và tên thí sinh
Số báo danh
A. WRITING (5 points) I. Viết lại các câu sau, sử dụng các gọi ý trong ngoặc (3 points) 1. Lan didn't cook for dinner until her mother came home (sử dụng cấu trúc it was not untilthat) => It was not
2. The Chess Club meets weekly on Friday evenings. It has more than 50 members (kết hợp câu sử dụng đại th quan hệ)
=> The Chess Club
4. She doesn't buy the watch because she doesn't have enough money. (sử dụng If) => If
5. I will buy a bike next month. <i>(chuyển sang câu bị động)</i> => A bike
News media are the means or methods by which people learn what is happening in the city, in the country, and in the world. The news media can be classified into two general categories of print media and electronic media. Print media use the written material to communicate news to readers. Electronic media use radio waves to send news into magazines and newspapers. Most newspapers print news daily. For example, the newspapers "The New York Time" is published weekly, the Newsweek and Times magazines are published once a week. The electronic media are generally divided into radio and television. Radio news is the one that you listen to. In the United States, many radio stations broadcast five minutes of news every hour Television news is the one that you not only listen to but also watch it. In Canada and the United States, many people watch an hour of news on TV at six o'clock in the evening. In the future new categories of new media will develop. Even today computers are beginning to influence the transmission and reception of news. 2. How many general categories can the news media be classified? =>
=>
=>
4. Where do many people watch an hour of news on TV at six o'clock in the evening? =>
A. MUTIPLE CHOICE (5 points) III. Chọn từ hoặc cụm từ thích hợp để hoàn thành câu (4 points) 1. Somebody will call Mr. Watson tonight. A. Mr. Watson will call somebody tonight. C. Mr. Watson tonight will call somebody B. Mr. Watson will be call tonight. D. Mr. Watson will be called tonight. 2. If the passengers didn't forget the luggage, they their trip at Huong pagoda. A. would have enjoyed B. will enjoy C. would enjoy D. would enjoyed
3. John's grades are than his sister's.

	B. more high than that one	C. more higher	D. the	highest
	B. as ta	all C. tall		D. tallest
	is living in Hanoi, is m			2
	B. which		D. wł	nen
6. My family	on a holiday to Ha	Long Bay last y	ear.	
A. goes	B. to go	C. went	D. is	going
7. In 1995 Sally _	the Star Sp	orts Club.		
	B. had joined	l C. join	D. joi	ned
8. If I were you, I	that coat.			
A. will buy	B. would hav	e bought	C. have bough	nt D. would buy
	I have just bought		, broke down ji	ust outside Omaha.
	B. whom C. wh			
	his father came home th			
A. cleans	B. had cleane	ed (C. cleaned 1	D. has cleaned
11. If youhar	d ,you will make this to B. works	est.		
A. worked	B. works	C. is wo	ork I	O. work
12. The football ma	tch oftenat	9 a.m.		
A. start	B. started	C. :	starts	D. is starting
13. Would you like	a cup of coffe	ee with me?		
	B. to have			
14ıs your	favorite Vietnamese sin	nger? – Ho Quan	g Hieu!	D IIII
	B. What			D. Who
	is in south –			D. 41.1.
	B. wh			D. this
=	ou like classical music? B. Why	– Because it liei		D. What
IV. Chan từ có nhấ	n agah dunéi dunca nhá	t am bhá a sái ai	a tin adu lai (1	noint
	ầ n gạch dưới được phá B. h <u>ow</u>			=
17. A. KII <u>OW</u>	D. 11 <u>0w</u>	C. gi <u>ow</u>		D. 511 <u>0w</u>
18. A. animal <u>s</u>	B. tourists	C. depen	ıd <u>s</u>	D. season <u>s</u>
19. A. mov <u>ed</u>	B. play <u>ed</u>	C. call <u>ed</u>	<u></u>	D. miss <u>ed</u>
20. A. region	B. goal	C. game		D. together
	-The en			
	Cán bộ coi thi khôi	ng giải thích gì th	nêm	

CÂU H Ở I	Đáp án
A. Mutilple choice	
(5 đ i ể m)	
I. 1 điểm (0.25 điểm/ 1	В
câu đ úng)	A
1	В
2	В
3	
4	
	D
II. 4 đ iểm (0.25 đ iểm/	D
1 câu đ úng)	A
5	A
6	A
7	В
8	В
9	D
10	В
11	С
12	A
13	В
14	D
15	A
16	A
17	С
18	
19	
20	Sport is a popular part of school life for many young people in
B. Writing (5	Britain

điểm)	It means a lot of extra practice and often spending a Saturday
III.2 điểm (0.5 điểm/ 1	or Sunday away from home
câu đ úng)	Parents, friends and other students will travel with the team to
1	support their own side
	The whole school feels proud when a school team wins
2	
3	It was not until he had phoned her the third time that
	she answered his phone call
4	If I knew you want to get up early, I
IV.3 đ iểm (0.6 đ iểm/ 1	would wake you up
câu đ úng)	This project will be completed next month
1	It was not until he called her that she
	noticed him
2	Professor John, whom I admire a lot, is
3	going to visit Hanoi next month
4	
5	

SỞ GIÁO DỰC - ĐÀO TẠO VỀNH PHÚC ĐÁP ÁN ĐỀTHI KHẢO SÁT CHẤT LƯỢNG ĐẦU NĂM HỌC 2014-2015 Môn: TIẾNG ANH 11

CÂU H Ở I	Đáp án
A. Writing (5 đ i ể m)	
I. 2 đ iểm (0.5 đ iểm/ 1	
câu đ úng)	Sport is a popular part of school life for many young
1	people in Britain
	It means a lot of extra practice and often spending a
2	Saturday or Sunday away from home
2	Parents, friends and other students will travel with the team
3	to support their own side
4	The whole school feels proud when a school team wins
II. 3 đ iểm (0.6 đ iểm/ 1	
câu đ úng)	This project will be completed next
1	month
2	It was not until he called her that she
3	noticed him
	Professor John, whom I admire a lot, is
4	going to visit Hanoi next month
	It was not until he had phoned her the third time
5	that she answered his phone call
B. Multile choice (If I knew you want to get up early, I
5 đ iểm)	would wake you up
III. 4 đ iểm (0.25 đ iểm/	
1 câu đ úng)	
1.	A
2	A A
3	A
5	В
6	A
	D
	D

7	A
8	С
9	В
10	С
11	В
12	С
13	D
14	С
15	В
16	
IV. 1 đ iểm (0.25 đ iểm/	С
1 câu đ úng)	В
17	A
18	A
19	
20	

CÂU H Ở I	Đáp án
A. MUTILE CHOICE (5	
điểm)	
I. 4 đ iểm (0.25 đ iểm/ 1	С
câu đ úng)	С
1	D
2	С
3	В
4	D
5	D
6	С
7	В
8	В
9	В
10	С
11	D
12	С
13	A
14	D
15	
16	В
II. 1 đ iểm (0.25 đ iểm/	A
1 câu đ úng)	В
17	D
18	
19	
20	The news media/ It can be classified into two general
B. WRITING (5 điểm)	categories of print media and electronic media.
III.2 đ iểm (0.5 đ iểm/ 1	Print media/ It use the written material to communicate
câu đ úng)	
1	news to readers

	Most newspapers/ They print news daily
2	In Canada and the United States, many people watch an
	hour of news on TV at six o'clock in the evening
3 4	
4	The Chess Club, which has more than 50
IV. 3 đ iểm (0.6 đ iểm/	members, meets weekly on Friday
1 câu đ úng)	evenings.
1 cau dung)	It was not until her mother came home
	that Lan cooked for dinner
2	A bike will be bought next month
2	It was not until her teacher explained
3	to her that she understood the lesson
4	If she had enough money, she would buy
3	the watch
5	

CÂU H Ổ I	Đáp án
A. Writing (5 đ i ể m)	
I. 3 đ iểm (0.6 đ iểm/ 1	
câu đ úng)	It was not until her mother came home that Lan
1	cooked for dinner
2	The Chess Club, which has more than 50 members,
	meets weekly on Friday evenings.
3	It was not until her teacher explained to her
	that she understood the lesson
4	If she had enough money, she would buy the
5	watch
	A bike will be bought next month
II.2 đ iểm (0.5 đ iểm/ 1	
câu đ úng)	
1	The news media/ It can be classified into two general categories of
	print media and electronic media.
2	Print media/ It use the written material to communicate news to
	readers
3	Most newspapers/ They print news daily
4	In Canada and the United States, many people watch an hour of news
D. Mutinle chaice (5	on TV at six o'clock in the evening
B. Mutiple choice (5	č
điểm)	
III. 4 đ iểm (0.25 đ iểm/	
1 câu đ úng)	D
1.	C
3	A
4	A
	С

5	C
6	D
7	D
8	С
9	С
10	D
11	С
12	В
13	D
14	С
15	В
16	
IV. 1 đ iểm (0.25 đ iểm/	В
1 câu đ úng)	В
17	D
18	A
19	
20	